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Respect – Tolerance – Communication 
 
 
Achievement & Curriculum Expansion 
 
On February 3rd sixth grade student Madeline LaPointe competed in the Regional Spelling Bee 
held at CESA #12. 
 
February 5th Mr. Theune and his 10 Middle School Alternative Education students traveled to 
Ricardo Bower’s property to enjoy a morning of snowshoeing and cross country skiing. 
 
February 10th eleven High School Quiz Bowl members competed in a Quiz Bowl Tournament at 
CESA #12 with Mr. Rogers chaperoning. 
Also on the 10th Ms. Ward and her sixth grade English students treated approximately 30 parents 
and community members throughout the day to four performances of “The Trial of the Big Bad 
Wolf”. 
 
On February 17th Marilu Belanger and 32 of her 2nd Semester Phy. Ed. students enjoyed a day on 
the slopes of Mount Ashwabay.  
Also on the 17th Sally Kessler of the Wisconsin DPI met with Seniors to present the TIP Grant.  
The TIP Grant is a $2000 per year scholarship that is available to low income students that are 
planning on attending a Wisconsin college next year. 
 
On February 26th Todd Larson, Masonry Instructor from WITC-Rice Lake, met with Mr. 
Doering’s Boat Building students to talk about the construction industry, focusing primarily on 
the masonry field. 
Also on the 26th David O’Conner, a rep. from UW-Madison met with 12 ninth grade students to 
present on the PEOPLE Program. The PEOPLE Program (Pre-College Enrichment Opportunity 
Program for Learning Excellence) focuses on increasing college enrollment and graduation rates 
of Wisconsin students of color and those who come from an economically disadvantaged 
background. 
 
Attendance 
 
January– Middle & High School Truancy Report 

25      1st & 2nd day letters 
 2       3rd day letters 
 1       4th day letters 

       1       5th day citation letters  
 
Miscellaneous 
 
On February 8th Karen DePerry & Darryl Penner attended EURO Curriculum training at CESA 
#12. 
 
On February 11th Jeff Wenz attended EURO Curriculum training at CESA #12. 
 
February 17th-19th Mark O’Neill attended the Great Lakes Annual Indigenous Farming 
Conference in Callaway, MN. 
 
February 18th Rick Erickson and Dave Doering participated in the Enriching Wisconsin Rural 
Schools & Communities Conference held in Wausau, WI.  Speakers at this conference focused on 



emerging rural school trends and issues, implementing best practices in curriculum, technology, 
licensure and recruitment, and giving a voice to rural schools. 
 
February 23rd Shellie Swanson participated in the PBS Programming Choice Screening 
Committee at CESA #12. 
 
February 23rd & 24th Tom Steckling and Anne Sullivan attended the CREATE Conference 
focusing on disproportionality in Baraboo, WI. 
 
February 24th Missy Eid attended EURO Curriculum training at CESA #12. 
 
Discipline Report for February 
 
Middle School 
½ ISS – 1 
Full ISS – 0 
OSS – 4 
 
High School 
½ ISS – 3 
Full ISS – 0 
OSS – 4 
 


